The SL&B committee met April 13, 2022.  We started at the Pemberville pool and then moved to town hall.  Present at the pool were Gene Steele, Pat Rollins, Mayor Bailey, Marcia Mazur, Bob Bruning, Larry Titkemeier, Matt Lenke, Jeff Bourdo & Susie Rahe.  Listed are the items discussed:

POOL
· Jeff & Matt will get with Nathan regarding the water heater.  If the water heater needs to be replaced, we will look at possibly upgrading to OnDemand.
· Matt to add electric outlets to the guard room and conduit to run the speaker wires.
· Jeff & Matt to remove items from the concession & guard room walls, such as sanitizers so the walls can be soda blasted and painted. 
TOWN HALL - Gene Steele & Pat Rollins did not participate
· Reiter's/Sherman Ave - Stone has been added to the road as requested to the Reiter's property on Sherman Ave.
· Cold Patch complete.  We need to let Jeff & Matt know if there are additional spots that need it.
· Replacement Signs - Jeff indicated there are only 3 from the initial list to complete.  Others probably won't get done until fall.
· New 1 Ton Truck - Jeff will continue to look for trucks.
· Leased mowers have been received.
· Jeff to check on a dumpster for scrap metal.  Hope to have an answer in time for May utility bills.
· Replacement of brick on Main Street due to water break.  Options are Kenny Rahe, Pat Luther/Penta County, resurface.  Susie contacted Kenny and he is interested and will get back with us.  He accepts Larry's assistance.
· Sidewalks - Mayor has asked us to review the sidewalk replacement policy, as the majority of sidewalks that need to be replaced appear to be a result of trees the Village has planted.
· After the meeting Rahe contacted Steve Darmofal, Village Engineer, for an estimate to evaluate the sidewalks so we can prioritize and come up with a recommendation and potential cost.
· Street upgrades - The SL&B had a plan established in 2017 for street infrastructure.  No further enhancements have been made since the College Ave upgrade in 2020, as the BPA asked SL&B to coordinate projects with them.  Rahe to attend the 4/18/2022 BPA meeting to find out what long term plans have been made.
· TMAGOC/Portage River Water Trail - Mayor indicated there will be a river launch on 7/19/2022.  Behind the business district has been identified as a place for participants to put canoes or kayaks in.  Signs will be placed at Front & Water Street and the other behind Beeker’s on the riverbank.  We will look to do some  cleanup on the riverbank for the new restaurant and for the launch. 
· Welcome to Pemberville Signs - Bob Bruning to contact Pat Luther to find out what is needed to upgrade the welcome to Pemberville signs on 105.  Looking at something similar to Marsh's recent upgrade & Elmore's..
Next meeting, Wednesday - May 11 @ 2:30
